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A typical Spring Quarter in the MPA program at The Evergreen State College?


Hardly.

 
At about 9:30, on a typical night in the Public Works class, an observer could see pairs of students focused on putting their final touches to . . . posters. 
The scene: hurried consultations; last-minute writing or sketching with markers; just-before-deadline decision-making about presentation. And wandering through the scene is faculty member Rob Knapp calling out reminders of the impending “pin up” time, while MPA Director Cheryl Simrell King reinforces the urgency of finishing.
In a program known for innovation and ongoing evolution, the Public Works class (co-offered with the college’s Master of Environmental Studies program) stands out. Knapp and King had previously taught a version of the class as a two-quarter undergraduate program. The main theme is ecological democracy and involves the intersection of several disciplines: planning, administration, aesthetics and landscape design, architecture, and geography.
The class features alternating weeks of seminar on selected texts and in-class design projects. For a final project students work in teams to address a real-world design problem such as the need for more walkable green space and an urban core in Federal Way, WA. That work culminated in a poster and oral presentation. Faculty also group teams into panels, and the panels are responsible for making an overall panel poster.
Another feature of the class is a number of interactions with community members active in planning, building, designing, advocating, and communicating for a better future via a more sustainable and democratic built environment.



Through it all, students wae able to dust off artistic skills, make new connections with other students, think about design in both ideal and real situations, and learn about ongoing efforts at change in local communities.


Typical? No. Challenging? Yes. Rewarding? Absolutely.


Greg Cook is beginning his second year in the MPA program and hopes to graduate in June, 2010.
